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TAX 2025-12 

Availability of the alphalist data entry 
and validation module version 7.4 
The Bureau of Internal Revenue (BIR), through Revenue Memorandum 
Circular No. 15-2025, announced the availability of the alphalist data entry 
and validation module version 7.4, which features the newly-created 
alphanumeric tax codes and updated rates for transactions under the 
creditable and final withholding taxes. 
 
Taxpayers must use this new version for the submission of alphalists for 
the taxable year 2024. The deadline for submission of alphalists under BIR 
Form Nos. 1604C, 1604F, 1601EQ, and 1601FQ was extended to thirty (30) 
days after the circular’s posting on the BIR website, or until 27 March 
2025. 
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Taxpayers who submitted their alphalists using the old version (7.3) and 
received an error message from the eSubmission facility of the BIR are 
required to resubmit said alphalists using the upgraded version of the 
module within the prescribed deadline. 
 
Please see attached Revenue Memorandum Circular No. 15-2025, along 
with its annexes, for your reference. This was posted on the BIR website on 
25 February 2025. 
 

 

 

 
Deloitte’s 2025 Tax Calendar 

Download Deloitte’s interactive tax calendar 
In this year's Tax Calendar, we feature our network-wide WorldImpact 
commitment—a portfolio of initiatives focused on making a tangible 
impact on society’s biggest challenges and creating a more sustainable 
and equitable world.   
 
Stay on top of your tax obligations and find inspiration for future societal 
impact initiatives. Download your copy of the 2025 Tax Calendar here: 
https://delo.tt/6186vDSip  
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Get in touch 
 
Should you have any comments or questions, please contact our Tax & 
Legal Partners: 
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